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April 18 2019 

 

To: 

Tel Aviv Securities Exchange     Israel Securities Authority 

2 Ahuzat Bayit Street      22 Kanfei Nesharim Street 

Tel Aviv 652516      Jerusalem 95464 

 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

re: Nature of Event: Update of the Preliminary Notice regarding the Intention to call a 

Special and Annual General Meeting, with an agenda that includes several matters, 

including, inter alia, the appointment of directors (“Preliminary Notice”) 

 

Pursuant to the Preliminary Notice published by the Bank on 8 April 2019 (Reference No. 2019-

01-034438) (hereafter: "the Original Report"), the Bank is pleased to announce the postponement 

of the final date for submitting nominations of candidates to be elected to serve as directors, as 

stated and as set out in paragraphs 1 and 2 of the Original Report, until Sunday, the 5th of May, 

2019, at 15:00 – in light of the request from the Committee to Appoint Directors in the Banking 

Corporations Appointed Pursuant to Section 36A of the Banking Law (Licensing), 5741 -1981. 

For additional details, see the Original Report.  

Very sincerely,  

Bank Leumi le-Israel Ltd. 

by 

Attorney Livnat Ein-Shay Wilder 

Secretary of the Bank and the Group 

Deputy Head of the Legal Department 


